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Community, Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee – 16 June 2005

Action Sheet


	Councillor V Burgoyne
	(
	Councillor B Murphy (Chair)
	(

	Councillor Clague
	(
	Councillor Jane Murphy
	(

	Councillor Fernandez
	(
	Councillor Perkins
	(

	Councillor Gray
	(
	Councillor Wilson
	(

	Councillor Heywood
	(

	Councillor Kean
	(

	Councillor Lindley
	(


Present
(
Apologies
A

Co-opted Members:  Apologies, Mr J Wheelton, Mrs S Brearley, Mrs M Dixon

Cllr Sheehy, Lead member, Adult Social Services

Invitees and Officers: Alan Bunting, Principal Officer, Strategic Planning, Community and Social Services; Mike Sandys, Senior Public Health Manager, Salford PCT; Russell Bernstein and Karen Dainty, Scrutiny Support Team.

	Item

Responsible Member

Officer
	Discussion


	Action 

Required By
	Timescale

	Action Sheet from Previous Meeting
	MRSA and infection control

The chair had sent a letter of thanks to the hospital for their assistance in organising the site visit which members had found very informative. Some members reported seeing staff not following hand-washing procedures and there was concern that this was not challenged. A culture needed to be developed where staff would remind each other and the hospital needed to address the small minority who were not following procedures. Members welcomed the restrictions on visiting times and numbers at the bed that were being enforced. Members wanted to see the floor signs, which had been described, installed as soon as possible. It was agreed that further visits be made to check that the planned improvements were taking place.

It would be helpful to have further information about numbers of patients and visitors at the hospital to compare with other specialist hospitals.

Members also recommended that all council buildings should have notices in the toilets reminding people to wash their hands.

It was agreed that the Chair would draft an appropriate recommendation when the briefing paper on bed occupancy was received from the Chief Executive.

SHIFT/LIFT

Future reports should focus on a revised timetable and further information on what services/facilities will be available in the LIFT centres.


	Karen Dainty
	Aug 2005

	Community and Social Services Service Plan 04/05 – Update on progress. Cllr Sheehy – Lead Member. Alan Bunting, Principal Officer, Strategic Planning
	Cllr Sheehy reported that the work to split directorates was well on track, with senior staff in post.

A recent CSCI Inspection indicated that Social Services were doing very well. Performance overall had gone up. The fact that Arts and Leisure would be joining the directorate was seen as a good opportunity.

Members made a number of comments in respect of the layout and presentation of the report:

· A key should be added to explain abbreviations in respect of the indicators/targets

· To make explicit the local indicators by adding an appropriate column

· Where percentages are referred to, it would be helpful to have the numbers this equated to

· Where sub pledges were not the main responsibility of the directorate, these should be omitted, rather than left blank

It was confirmed that the targets in relation to Children would transfer to Children’s Services from September.

A number of points were raised, including:

Drug treatment – due to huge increases in the past 3 years, the National Treatment agency did not require Salford to achieve 10% increases, however this had been maintained as a local indicator.

Adaptations – members had noticed improvements lately as a result of work to clear the backlog. Information on the numbers on the current waiting list was requested.

Direct payments – figure for the year-end was 129. There would be an enhanced target for next year.

Learning difficulty – final year end figure for numbers into employment 

Was awaited, but had increased from the number at 30/09/04.

Older People’s Village – a further report would be prepared. Members requested further information and the opportunity to make a visit to see one which was already established.

Looked After Children – The issue of family members taking in children and not receiving any financial support was raised. This would be taken up through the Corporate Parenting Commission.

Educational attainment. Councillor Gray expressed concern that information relating to educational attendance of Looked After Children had not been made available to the Corporate Parenting Commission. This impacted directly on attainment. The committee gave their support that this information should be made available. Alan Bunting indicated that he might be able to access some of this information.In response to a question, in respect of the PFI, Janet reported that the process of selecting the preferred bidder would commence in the near future, . This had been delayed due to changes in the funding of health services, which meant costs had to be realigned with what was affordable.


	Alan Bunting
	

	Election Of Deputy Chair
	Cllr Wilson was re-elected as Deputy Chair.
	
	

	Public Health Update

Mike Sandys, Senior Public Health Manager
	Mike Sandys reported on the following issues:

Teenage Pregnancy Figures

Figures for 2003 had shown a slight increase, in line with national trends, from 216 in 2002 to 238. It was hoped that this was a slight blip as the long-term trend had been good. This figure covered 15-17 year olds. Members requested a breakdown of the under 16 figures at the next meeting.

Tobacco Control

Salford Smoking Cessation Service had again exceeded their target for 2004/05, with 1750 people using the service and staying quit at 4 weeks. Monitoring at 12 months had begun and could be reported at a later date.

In response to a question concerning young people, a sub group of the Tobacco Control Partnership was looking specifically at young people and prevention.

The issue of the non –enforcement of the smoking ban at Salford Shopping City was also raised.

There would be a report on progress from the Tobacco Control Partnership at the September meeting, when these issues could be discussed more fully.

Alcohol 

The Alcohol Strategy Co-ordinator, Katrina Coleman, had recently been appointed, with a specific interest in the health aspects of alcohol. The incidence of Chronic Liver Disease in Salford was almost twice the national average. It was suggested that this could be a future item for the work programme.
	Mike Sandys
	Aug 2005

	Annual Review/ Work Programme 05/06
	Karen Dainty outlined the issues dealt with in the work programme for 04/05; items which members had requested updates reports for in 05/06; and suggested items for the work programme arising from the joint work programme event held in May.

Members agreed that there would be more impact through having greater focus on fewer issues in more depth.

The favoured areas were:

Access to GPs (to continue through sub group)

Community Facilities

Alcohol

Older People

A further report would come to the meeting in August. 
	Karen Dainty
	Aug 2005

	Forward Plan


	No issues arising.
	
	

	Work Programme
	Items for the August meeting were agreed. Awaiting confirmation of the annual complaints report from SRHT, as requested by members who attended a sub group meeting in respect of NWICAS complaints reports.
	Karen Dainty
	Aug 2005

	Part ii Item

Closure of Duchy House
	Councillor Kean introduced this as a late item, in response to recent correspondence from the PPI Forum of Bolton, Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust.

Following discussion, members agreed that they considered that consultation on this matter had been adequate. They would seek an undertaking from Salford Mental Health Partnership Board that Duchy House would not close until new facilities/arrangements were in place.

Cllr Kean would respond to the Chair of the PPI Forum
	Karen Dainty
	Aug 2005

	Date of next meeting


	18 August 2005 at 2pm
	
	

	Chair


	Councillor Joe Kean
	0161 775 7821

	Assistant Director of Scrutiny


	Russell Bernstein
	0161 793 3530

	Principal Scrutiny Support Officer


	Karen Dainty
	0161 793 2513
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